

October 18, 2022 Planning Commission City of Hampton 22 Lincoln Street Hampton, VA 23669

Re: NorthPoint Development - Phenix Commerce Center, Hampton, VA

Dear Planning Commission Members:

As a community-based organization, Boys & Girls Clubs of the Virginia Peninsula, provides life enhancing, impactful programs for youth that ensure our members have the skills necessary to succeed in life. Our service extends to the families of the youth we serve and the communities in which they live. It is because of this commitment that we are nearing completion of Phase 1 of a \$2.5 million dollar capital renovation of our club location at 1815 Shell Road, in the City of Hampton. This project will not only enable us to better support our youth, but also provide an asset for the community.

Over the past four months, we have engaged in multiple conversations with NorthPoint Development, to learn more about their proposed development project, Phenix Commerce Center. We are impressed with the economic benefit that this project will bring to the community and the City of Hampton, including the potential of adding 450 jobs to the area and additional improvements to the property and adjacent properties. Not only will this development provide over 825,000 square feet for commerce, but also an additional 5,600 square feet dedicated for workforce development training. This center will provide outside agencies valuable space to engage in workforce development programs, supporting NorthPoint Development's commitment to the community.

In September, members of the NorthPoint team constructed a community garden on our property that will provide valuable produce for our members, their families, and the Shell Road community. Based on the economic benefits and partnership NorthPoint Development will build with the City of Hampton, Hampton City Schools and the community, Boys & Girls Clubs of the Virginia Peninsula fully supports the approval of the Phenix Commerce Center in Hampton. We look forward to a long partnership with NorthPoint Development that will support the Shell Road community for generations to come.

Sincerely,

Boys & Girls Clubs of the Virginia Peninsula

Harold "Hal" B. Smith President & CEO Harold "Hal" B. Smith President & CEO

OFFICERS OF THE BOARD

Stephen E. Sigmon Chairman of the Board

> M. George Clark Vice-Chairman

> > Mark A. Short Secretary

Todd Budlong
Treasurer

Scott Russell Ex- Officio

Jeff Belote

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

\*Dwayne B. Blake David Blalock Jason Blanchette Tanis E. Broadwell William E. Brown Jim Burnett Shaleena Brown Sam C. Canavos Dennis Dalheim, III \*Glen Davennort Chief Steve R. Drew \*William M. Francavilla Tommy Garner Lee Gonzalez H. Carlyle Gravely James P. Healy Mary Hughes Jennifer Joyner Taylor Lawson \*Robert W. Locher Cleon Long \*Frederick B. Malvin, CPA Mickey D. Marcella, Jr. Jim Mears Thomas W. Meehan \*Paul W. Moseley, Jr. \*W.A. Bud Porter Whitney Porter Sam Rose Tom Ryan Joe Sabol \*William T. Saunders, Jr. Ward Scull Mark A. Short \*Harry D. Simpson, D.D.S. Alexis Swann James H. Steineke H.W. Trieshmann, M.D. George E. Wallace \*C. Dwight West, III

> \*Past Board Chair/President

Ashley White, CPA Jerry Wilson Alan Witt, Jr.

A United Way Agency #7011